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PUBLIC NOTICE 
ARGYLE/LOCHIEL STREET RECONSTRUCTION 

April 25, 2024 

Dear Renfrew Property Owner, Stakeholder, Resident: 
 
Construction for the Argyle/Lochiel reconstruction project, which commenced 
in 2023, is currently underway and is slated to progress in the forthcoming 
weeks. Bonnechere Excavating Inc. has already begun groundwork on Argyle 
Street in preparation for the construction phase. This project aims to enhance 
the safety, functionality, and aesthetics of our community’s road network. 
 
Project Description 
The project includes a full road reconstruction including sanitary sewer, storm 
sewer, and watermain replacements, as well as curb and gutter repair, 
sidewalk upgrades, and asphalt replacement. The project extents include 
Argyle Street from O’Gorman Avenue to Opeongo Road, as well as Hall Avenue 
from Plaunt Street South to Barr Street.  
 
Garbage and Recycling 
Curbside garbage and recycling collection will remain the same as usual, but 
we ask that businesses and residents mark their business name and address 
on their cans or containers. BEI will communicate any special needs with 
respect to garbage and recycling during the construction. 
 
Traffic and Accessibility 
Portions of Argyle Street will be temporarily closed to through traffic during 
construction. Detour routes will be clearly marked, and traffic control 
personnel will be on-site to assist with traffic management.  
 
The Town and the contractor will take precautions to minimize interruptions, 
but as you can appreciate, there will be some inconvenience during the 
construction.  If you have any concerns related to the project or require special 
accessibility accommodations, please let us know by contacting the project 
manager noted below.  
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Future Notices 
The Town of Renfrew will keep you informed of any significant updates or 
changes throughout the process. Future notices will be provided through the 
Town of Renfrew website and social media accounts.  
 
The Town of Renfrew would like to thank you in advance for your patience and 
cooperation with the upcoming construction project. 
 
 
For more information please contact:  
 
Andrea Bishop        
Manager of Engineering & Asset Management   
Town of Renfrew        
abishop@renfrew.ca        
613-432-4848 x 306        
 
Eric Withers 
Director of Development, Environment & Infrastructure/Deputy CAO 
Town of Renfrew  
ewithers@renfrew.ca 
613-432-4848 x 305 
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